Universal Periodic Review 34 – (Republic of Angola) 
Statement by the Kingdom of the Netherlands – 7 November 2019 
Mr President, 
The Kingdom of the Netherlands thanks the delegation of Angola for the presentation of its national report. We welcome the progress made since the last UPR session in 2014, including the adoption of the new criminal law. 
Notwithstanding positive developments, the Netherlands is convinced that further progress can be made regarding the effective implementation of the legal framework on women’s rights. 
We would like to make the following recommendations: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]1. Design and fully implement a national gender strategy and national gender policies, including an awareness raising program for all stakeholders on women’s rights, to reinforce gender mainstreaming, and to enhance corporate responsibility for violations in the extractive industries. (SDG 5)
2. Strengthen the justice sector, by improving the capacity of courts through training of judges, prosecutors and court officials and by improving the justice infrastructure through ensuring 
sufficient courthouses and justice facilities throughout the country. (SDG 16) 
Thank you, Mr President. 

